March 18, 1958

Elder M. L. Andreasen 1931 Academy Place Glendale 6, Calif.

Dear Brother Andreasen:

I have just returned from Texas where we had some good meetings studying ways of producing more and better books and magazines. We had good meetings there, and one cannot help but feel encouraged as he witnesses the dedication of our literature men to the publishing cause.

You have kindly suggested that you would be willing to come to Washington sometime after March 27. It happens, Brother Andreasen, that we are having some rather heavy meetings the latter part of March and it will be quite impossible to meet at that time. We have tried to get a meeting early in April but that seems out of the question too because of previous commitments. What would you think of meeting with us the morning of April 2h? If that date is agreeable to you, we shall be glad to work out arrangements for it. Before doing so, however, we shall await word from you.

You have referred to the desire to have minutes kept of the meeting and also a copy of the tape recording. In discussing this with the Officers, it occurs to the brethren to suggest that we do this, which would seem to be fair to all concerned—a secretary be appointed from the group to write out the conclusions we arrive at and these be submitted to the entire group for approval, after which each one will be given a copy. We believe, Brother Andreasen, that this suggestion will be agreeable to you.

Thank you for your observation regarding the statement that Brother Christian put in his book with reference to 1888.

I am glad that Sister Andreasen seems to be making improvement steadily.

With cordial greetings, I remain

Very sincerely your brother,

RRF w R. R. Figuhr

ps Your letter No. IX has just come, which is a disappointment. It would seem, Brother Andreasen, that it would be only fair for you to stop your activity until we can have the talk we have agreed upon.